









Dear Faithful Supporters and Friends!

God laid it on our hearts to do something a little different for this 
newsletter.  We’d like for some of our National Pastors to be the 
ones to tell you about what is going on in the mission field.  Our 
pastors have sacrificed so much for the Gospel.  Many times, they 
have traveled to far away villages, leaving behind the comfort of 
their homes to take the Gospel to the people there.  They know 
better than anyone the sacrifices that come with preaching the 
Gospel of Jesus Christ, but they also know the blessings! And that’s 
what we want to share with you in this newsletter!

Before that, I’d just like to update you on mine and Arold’s personal 
lives.  In the last newsletter, we were just days away from having 
our baby.  Annie is now 3 months old and she is an all-smiles, 
healthy baby girl!  We thank God for her life and the joy that she has 
brought us!  All we want to do is teach her about God’s love and 
lead her to Jesus!  God has been so good to us!  Please keep us in 
your prayers!!  Now, on to the National Pastors…!

“Our Sunday School children are being blessed every Sunday with a plate of 
food.  In our church, we have been having early morning services (3 – 4 am) 
and worship services in the evenings.  Also, I have been traveling across the 
border to Nicaragua to preach to a new church we are planting because my 
village is close to the Nicaraguan border.” 
    -Freddy Centeno, Carrizal Prieto, Honduras 

“My church has been traveling to the village of Orocuina (an hour away) to 
join the church there in a 2 night revival.  We have also had 3 services of 
gratitude in different places.  We spent one week visiting all of our Sunday 
School children and their families and our young people from the church went 
on a youth retreat.” 
    -Benigno Rodriguez, San Lorenzo, Honduras 




















“The children in our church celebrated Father’s Day.  We’ve had revival on the 
streets of the city and we’ve had 7 people to get saved a 2 people to rededicate 
their lives to the Lord!” 
    -Ronald Martinez, Choluteca, Honduras

“I was invited to preach at birthday celebration service that a family was 
having for their daughter who goes to our Sunday School.  They had this 
service out of gratitude to God for giving her another year of life.  At the end 
of the program, I gave an invitation and the birthday girl’s father asked Jesus 
to come into his heart!  There was so much joy for the family and the best gift 
that the girl could have received on her birthday!” 
    -Nelson Martinez – Namasigue, Honduras 

“We have been having discipleship classes with our new believers.  This has been 
a blessing because it is helping them to grow in their faith!” 
    -Belarmino Rios – Azacualpa, Honduras 





















“2 married couples came to the feet of Jesus during one of our Sunday 
morning services!” 
     -Oscar Vallejo, El Puente, Honduras

“11 souls came to Jesus and soon, we will have two weddings!” 
    -Ciriaco Vallejo, Los Tablones, Honduras 

“I want to share with you that my wife and I are expecting a baby!  In our 
church, 2 people have gotten saved and we have 4 that will soon be 
baptized.” 
     -Nelson Iglesias, Danli, Honduras





















“Our church has had a prayer revival and we’ve had 2 people to get saved!” 
    -Jose Santos Sanchez – Duyusupo, Honduras 

“We had a wedding in our church recently. Also, I’ve been preaching in the 
marketplace and we have been planting a new church in a village 6 miles 
outside of the city.” 
    -Donaldo Aguilera, Choluteca, Honduras 

“This past February, I baptized the new members in the river close by.  Then 
we had an evangelistic revival for 8 days.  We invited about 100 people and it 
was a blessing knowing that everything we do in His name is not in vain!” 
     -Pablo Castellon, Ocotal, Nicaragua












“We have been pretty busy, visiting peoples in their homes, having revivals 
and some people have rededicated their lives to the Lord.  In fact, the church 
is growing!  We have also been visiting the hospital and praying for the sick 
people and we have been visiting the community of Maysuta and evangelizing 
and having devotions there.” 
    -Santos Muñoz, Totogalpa, Nicaragua

“In February, we had evangelistic revivals in homes all week from Monday to 
Saturday.  On Sunday, we finished by coming all together for services.  We 
had young men preaching and everyone has worked together.  It has been a 
blessing.  One man and 4 teenagers rededicated their lives and they were 
baptized!  Everything we do is for the glory of God and we will continue 
forward whether it be in a battle or in victory!” 
    -Eufemio Orozco, Managua, Nicaragua 

“We made a missionary trip to a community called Santa Fe in Jinotega where 
we have planted a church.  We walked 114 miles to get there.  That is 228 
miles there and back!  But we were very happy to go see those people and 
share with them!” 
    -Gerardo Gonzales, San Lucas, Nicaragua



Some of the pastors in this newsletter and many others desperately need more support.  We 
have had several to lose support, but it breaks our heart to lower their support because we 
know how much they need it.  They have families to take care of.  Therefore, the mission has 
tried to continued much of their support even though it’s not coming in.  However, this is 
starting to become very difficult.  


Would you help us pray that God will touch hearts to help us provide for these faithful men of 
God?  If you’re interested in supporting a pastor, please let us know.  If you don’t want to 
commit to a specific pastor, you can donate to our general Pastors Fund and this will help the 
monthly budget for their support which would also be a huge blessing!



